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Dear Colleagues,  
 
The IEEE 802.1 Working Group would like to thank Avnu Alliance for the information provided in 
liaison statement https://www.ieee802.org/1/files/public/docs2024/liaison-RAP-MSRP-backwards-
compatibility-AvnuAlliance-0724.pdf about RAP/MSRP backwards compatibility requirements in the 
P802.1DD PAR. 
 
We would like to inform you that we have included the following sentence in section 5.2 scope of the 
draft Project Authorization Request (PAR) of the proposed IEEE P802.1DD project: “This standard 
makes provisions for backward compatibility with the Stream Reservation Protocol specified in IEEE Std 
802.1Q.” (https://www.ieee802.org/1/files/public/docs2024/dd-PAR-0724-v01.pdf) 
 
We look forward to continued collaboration between our organizations. We encourage individuals 
interested in the development of the IEEE P802.1DD project to participate and contribute to the work. 
 
Note that the IEEE 802 work is open and contribution driven. Participation is on an individual basis 
and technical discussion can be conducted based on individual contributions. The TSN Task Group 
holds regular electronic meetings: details are available at https://1.ieee802.org/wg-calendar.   
 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Glenn Parsons  
Chair, IEEE 802.1 Working Group 

 
1 This document solely represents the views of the IEEE 802.1 Working Group, and does not necessarily represent a 
position of IEEE, or the IEEE Standards Association, or IEEE 802. 


